Summer School committee
Meeting Minutes 5/11/2012
 				      Horrabin Hall

[bookmark: _GoBack]Present: Brian Powell (chair), Saisudha Mallur, Jill Myers, Alla Melkumian, Richard Laflam.  
Agenda: 
1) Elect officers for the next academic year
2) Discuss the results of Summer School Teaching Survey.
Meeting started with a motion to move the officer elections to the end of the meeting.
Discussion of the results of the surveys:
243 faculty members took the survey: 40% indicated that they wanted to teach summer school (financial incentive); 61% wanted to teach more often than it is offered right now (the problems are rotation, budget, protocol issues); the majority prefers the 1st four-week summer semester. Students, that took the survey, prefer the eight-week summer semester over the four-week.
Question 8 on the survey: faculty – 36% prefer face to face classes, 18% prefer online.
Question 9 on the survey: faculty – 55% have not taught online courses.
Comments: so called “J semester” – the three week semester between the spring and summer 1 semesters. Faculty is willing to teach the 3-week semester.
Discussion on J-term is needed. Contracts (faculty) must be adjusted to compensate for additional work.
Students who took the survey indicated: (71%) prefer blended courses (partial – face-to-face and partially online); Jill Myers explained how profitable it could be to offer a truly blended course – CODEC to several locations, once a week, the other week all the students will do a on-line assignment – do we have a protocol for creating/offering blended courses? Administration needs to address the procedure and possibility of blended courses.
Question 2 on the survey: 62% showed strong interest in online courses.
Question 7 on the survey: prefer eight-week courses in summer.
Question 9 on the survey: want more classes offered on line (more different classes).
Question 11 on the survey: will take online course again.
Question 15 on the survey: 68% will take classes for J-semester (between regular semester)  - 3-week courses.
Jill Myers suggested students have different incentive to want to lengthen the summer classes.

End of the discussion of the survey results.
Election of the officers: Ellen Ehrgott was elected as the chair of the committee for the 2012-2013 academic year. Alla Melkumian was elected as the secretary for 2012-2013 academic year. 
Respectfully submitted Alla Melkumian.


